
 

 

 

 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 

Severe Weather Planning 
 
I am writing to let you know how we are planning our response to possible severe weather conditions this 
winter.  As always, our priority is to remain open as normal, in all but the most exceptional of circumstances.   
 
In the event of severe weather overnight, there will be a clear communication posted here on the School website 
as soon as possible in the morning: The King's School - Weather Notices (kings.peterborough.sch.uk). This message 
will indicate whether the School will be open as normal.  
 
Whilst the School remains open, for those pupils who can safely make it into School, attendance is compulsory, as 
it is on any other School day. A failure to attend, when we are open, will result in the absence being recorded as 
‘unauthorised’ for those who can safely make it into School. 
 
In the event of closure staff will set work for completion on Show My Homework, our online platform.    
 
In the very unlikely event that the School does have to close before the end of the normal School day, we would 
communicate this via email and the School website.  In these circumstances we would need your permission for 
your child to leave School before the end of the day. You can provide this by emailing the school.  
 
I hope that these arrangements are clear and helpful.  If there are any further queries, please do let me know. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Mr John Harrison 
Headteacher 

https://www.kings.peterborough.sch.uk/page/?title=Weather+Notices&pid=159

